

CRCNA XXIX February Min

Opening Prayer

Roll Call

Clean Time

Last Month's Min approved with the correction of Vale's name

Chair report

It is great to see how things are coming together! I have seen a great level of communication and teamwork this past month.

Vale and I met at a recovery meeting and toured a church for the Pancake Breakfast. This is a place we have not had the breakfast at before but we were not going to be able to use the facility from last year because of the lack of a commercial vent hood. The fire department came twice to last year's breakfast because the facility could not handle the level of cooking needed for the event. We were able to sign the contract and the date is set. I will not steal the F&E thunder on the details.

I attended the CNAC (Colorado Narcotics Anonymous Corporation) meeting last Saturday. There were 2 new members at large elected in. Coy P. and Steve K. both of the Mile High Area are our 2 newest board members and Dave R. from the Mile High Area was elected as the CNAC Chair. Chuck C. will remain on the board as a member at large.

Things are just coming together now but get ready! The weeks leading up to the pancake breakfast can become pretty intense, then it is full steam ahead until the convention.

Please help announce the theme and logo contest, call to speakers, subcommittee service opportunities and the Pancake breakfast. The more participation we get in all of these areas, the better the experience will be at our convention.

In loving Service,

Mike P.

Vice Chair No Report

Secretary No Report

Treasurer report Greg did report the balance is \$7500. This is the starting balance Greg will send new balance when he gets checks out.

Liaisons

Mile Hi is Joanne D

Off the Wall Cathy M

Pikes Peak Not here

Discussion

Flyers will be approved by admin body on FB page then printing can begin.

Sub Committee Chair Report's

H&H report nobody came to her meeting other than vice chair Thanks Bruce.

Meal prices are high discussion about what prices and where we can save money or make up so other money. ***We will come back to this as old business next month.***

Lakeside and breakfast are set

Registration:

The registration subcommittee met on Saturday 1/17/15. There were 9 members present. We held elections and voted in the following positions:

- Vice Chair: Erin E. Mile High Area
- Secretary: Lindsey S. Mile High Area
- Treasurer: Jeremy H. Mile High Area

We discussed availability of the committee member's attendance to the pancake breakfast. Everyone said they were able to attend.

Our next meeting is scheduled for 02/14/15 at 6:30 pm. We will be discussing pre convention t-shirt and mug and budget.

In loving service,

Michelle W.

Web gave report

F&E:

I am unable to attend the CRCNA meeting this month due to some foreseen plans. I apologize and do not have any foreseeable plans to miss any other administrative meetings. My vice-chair, Jeff S, has graciously volunteered to attend and read my report.

Shana C was voted in as treasurer. We have another member who is considering the secretary role but has chosen to abstain for one month. Of course, we will also consider any other nominations from interested parties that attend our service meeting.

The Pancake Breakfast is scheduled for April 25th at 3500 S Logan St, Englewood CO. Adam is working on flyers and they should be ready for this meeting. We also talked to Adam and requested that the flyers for our events fit on a ¼ page of paper. This should help cut down on printing costs and will more easily

fit in an addict's pocket. We are now reviewing the finer minutiae of the event such as tables, chairs, A/V equipment, speakers, etc.

The Lakeside event is scheduled for June 26th. This does not conflict with the campout which is occurring the weekend before. Our Lakeside contact is mailing me a copy of the ticket that we can mark up and approve. Once approved, she will get those printed and we can hand them out.

Speaking of campout, the F&E subcommittee discussed throwing an event at the campout to promote unity and attendance at this epic regional event. I went to the campout meeting to see if there was interest. They liked the idea and we will be working with their program's committee to refine the details.

I talked to Jacob, the Off The Wall activities chair about the barn dance. He is receptive to changing the event but wanted to discuss with his subcommittee and get a group conscience. He did say that OTW may choose to have the event, even if F&E is not involved. I asked him to let me know if that's the case as I would like to bring it to this body and confirm that we are okay with letting it go this year since it is traditionally associated with F&E. I also let him know that we are not trying to permanently end the event, just try something new this year. He agreed and we will talk again when he talks to some of their members. I am following up for a response but would like for this body to confirm what they want to see. Based on previous experience, the current F&E subcommittee would like to throw a different event and not be involved with the barn dance. But, we are open to the conscience of this group and understand the historical implications.

I still do not have the storage key. I would like to know what inventory we have available to use at events.

We had an amazing brainstorming session at our last meeting and our next meeting will consist of sketching out the rest of the events so we can start booking facilities and fulfilling equipment rentals. We have diligently been polling the fellowship to see what people think about our new ideas and gather opinions on previous and existing events. For example, there have been multiple requests for a poker run which was a very successful fundraiser in previous years. We are reviewing the possibility of reincorporating this event. If you have an idea for an event that you liked previously or would like to see afresh, please let my VC (like a VP, but chair) know and we will discuss it at our next meeting. We will also review last year's budgets at this meeting and make new budgets.

Our next meeting will be 2/16/2015 at 7pm at the IHOP on Colorado and I-25 (1595 S Colorado Blvd, Denver CO). We discussed the fact that this is on a weekday and may be difficult for people from farther areas to attend. The group agreed to keep a Monday schedule and may change to a weekend day as the year progresses. This decision was due to the fact that we have received A LOT of positive feedback for having it on a weekday night. Along with the day consideration, we are also willing to move the location (more south or north) if members from another area let us know they are attending. I have set up a google voice number that can be posted on websites and passed around. Right now it is linked to my phone but if we have an overwhelming response, we may need to look at a bigger option (goTo meeting, etc.). The number is (720)924-NANA (6262). We have talked to some members from other areas that were not opposed to this solution and have handed the number out. We are willing to adjust as needed to the fellowship's needs.

In loving and cautious service,

Vale A

H&I:

Greetings!

Our committee meeting will be held the 3rd Saturday of every month at 11:15am at RedRock Coffeehouse on iris and 28th in boulder. starting in Feb. On Feb 21st

Ryan B is our vice chair

Tom R is our Secretary

Amber B. Is our female outreach coordinator.

Chris D. Is our male outreach coordinator

Our convention is in Westminster, which is Adams County. Sooo We are already in touch with Adams County sheriff's office to begin discussion about getting addicts in work release and community work crew to come to our convention. Coincidentally the boulder area H&I facilitates the Adams County jail meeting and the Adams county panel coordinator is on our committee so we are already in!!! as far as communication goes we shouldn't have the same issue we had last year with boulder county jail.

Terry the doc coordinator has informed me that this year we will be adding more facilities onto Our Sunday morning meeting call. And Adams County jail has already expressed interest in being added.

If you know anyone willing to help out with H&I this year we will be doing the phone banging like last year starting in May and could use all the help we can get.

Looking forward to a great year and great convention!

ILS,

Ben S.

P&D:

Grateful to be of service, have been announcing theme and logo contest as well as new CRCNA information as it becomes available.

Created a flyer for "Call for speakers" keeping with the format from the theme and logo contest flyer. Sent it to Jim M. and he posted it to Facebook for approval.

After this spoke with Jeff S from the F&E committee after a meeting about flyers for the pancake breakfast. Spoke more with him and chair Vale A to create 1/4 page flyers. These were posted to the page for approval and both flyers were printed on Feb 13th.

Thank you

Merchandise:

Hope everyone is having a good day. Sorry I could not make the meeting today, as I previously had plans to be out of town this weekend before CRCNA elections.

So far there is not a lot to report on merchandise. We have our first committee meeting scheduled for Saturday February 21st at 6:00pm at the Village Inn on Hampden and Yosemite.

I have been plugging away, working on getting people willing to serve on the committee and think I will have a good turnout at our first meeting.

Thank you for the opportunity to be of service

Darrin M.

Programs:

The Programs Subcommittee met at 11:00 a.m. on Sunday, January 25, 2014 at 4533 Centerplace Dr, in Greeley. There were 6 addicts present.

The subcommittee went over guidelines and outlined the responsibilities of the committee before the convention and during the convention.

Helen F was voted in as vice chair. Helen F will be in charge of obtaining bids for the taper for this year's convention.

We then went over the timeline and outlined each responsibility for each month.

A speaker evaluation form was distributed as well as a speaker ratings spread sheet. Each cd will be reviewed using 11 criteria with each criteria being rated on a scale of 1 to 5. The score sheet was adapted from the world speaker evaluation form used to choose speakers for NA World Conventions. These scores will be placed on the spread sheet and we each bring our top 10 to the table and revisit those to make our final decisions.

Each member checked out 2-4 cds, which were passed on by CRCNA XXVIII's Program Chair, to begin to listen to and score.

We are in contact with Adam C, CRCNA Print and Display Chair, to put together our "Call to Speaker" flyer. We hope to have this ready to go at our February CRCNA meeting so we can get it to Autumn to be placed on the web and get copies made so CRCNA Liaison's will have them ready to go to their respective areas. The committee decided to have the cd submissions cut off on May 15, 2015 so that we can bring the spread sheets to our May meeting and get rooms and plane tickets reserved in June 2015.

Our next meeting will be held at 2:30 p.m., Sunday February 22, 2015 at 4533 Centerplace Dr, in Greeley.

ILS

Jim M

CRCNA XXIX Programs Chair

New business

Budgets DUE March

Time-lines just make sure we still are on time with the process

NEW CRCNA GUIDELINES the largest change will be elections change to new committee admin in September

Unity Day is April 11th Same day as our next meeting we will meet at 10:30 Greg and Coy might have to call in with Anytime Meeting or Free Conference call .com

Next meeting March 14th Englewood Library, Perrin Room